

**Minutes of the Captains Committee held on Wednesday 2 April 2025 at 17:30.**

<b>Present</b>	M Taylor (Captain), T Townsend (Seniors Vice Captain), C Bartlett (Ladies Captain), G Tutton (Vice Captain), M Green (Seniors Captain), M Welch (President) & A Cumming (Ladies Vice Captain)  K Eden (General Manager)	<b>Action</b>
<b>1880</b>	<b>APOLOGIES</b>  A Windsor (Juniors) & A Parsons (Chairman)	
<b>1881</b>	<b>MATTERS ARISING</b>  <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>MT asked the question if the club will be looking into the Non-Alcoholic options for behind the bar. KE confirmed that he will create a menu for display on the bar counter. Non-Alcoholic wine is still an issue to get from the suppliers in small bottles.</li> </ul>	<b>KE</b>
<b>1882</b>	<b>MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING</b>  The minutes of the meeting held on 5 March 2025, were tabled for discussion.  On a show of hands, the majority of the Committee approved the minutes, and the captain was authorised to sign them as a true record.  Proposer – MT Seconder - GT	
<b>1883</b>	<b>CAPTAIN – MT</b>	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>MT asked if the change for the starting times can be moved from 00:01 to 6am. This is for the groups who currently have a 00:01 start sign up, this will then not effect the ladies as they are currently have a 7am start time. All was in favour of the decision. Proposer – MT and Seconder – GT Information to be shared through the Captain's newsletter.</li> <li>MT brough the issue with regards to visitors / member guests playing at early tee times during the week and on weekends, and preventing other members from playing in the peak times. It was suggested to change the member guest times from 10am daily and nothing before this. All was in favour of the decision and to be communicated in the next Captain's newsletter. Proposer – MT and Seconder – GT</li> <li>Membership application packs are still showing the old club manager's details on it and need to be changed to the current manager.</li> <li>MT mentioned to try and start the carvery in June as there is no event in May to see what the response will be.</li> </ul>	<b>MT &amp; KE</b>  <b>MT &amp; KE</b>  <b>KE</b>  <b>MT</b>

1884	<b>MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE – AP</b>	
	Nothing to report as AP was away but all reports found in the Manco March Minutes.	
1885	<b>SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS</b>	
	<p>(a) <u>Ladies – CB / AC</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• CB mentioned a meeting will be held next week Monday with Liz Walker to discuss the arrangements for the Dorset Ladies Vets that will take place on the 30<sup>th</sup> April. CB asked for KE to be present in the meeting to discuss the club arrangements.</li> <li>• 17<sup>th</sup> April – Ladies woods fixture</li> <li>• 3<sup>rd</sup> May – Ladies Friendly vs Came Down GC</li> </ul> <p>(b) <u>Seniors – MG / TT</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• MG reported that the seniors have been notified of the competition fee pricing will be aligned correctly to the rest of the club competitions going forward from the 1<sup>st</sup> July.</li> <li>• MG asked the closing procedure for the club as a member had to leave their car as the clubhouse was already closed when they finished their round. KE stated that information went out to the membership via Clubv1 in explaining the issue with late golfers and the impact this has on the health and safety.</li> <li>• 14<sup>th</sup> April – Monday Stableford competition</li> </ul> <p>(c) <u>Professional – AW</u></p> <p>Nothing to report</p> <p>(d) <u>Handicaps &amp; Competitions – GT/ AW</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• GT reported that the 5 day membership Knock-out competition has been cancelled due to lack of bookings.</li> <li>• Members have been removed from certain Knock-out competitions due to not enough cards submitted to qualify for the competitions.</li> <li>• Hardy B won their first match</li> <li>• Hardy A will be playing their first game on the 20<sup>th</sup> April</li> <li>• The Beckford Bowl and EAGG games have been arranged with just the Stoke Salver to be arranged and waiting for dates from Yeovil GC.</li> <li>• GT requested if the handicap / scorecard terminal in the foyer area can be looked at and if there is anyway that Clubv1 can remove the marker section from when completing the online score entries? AW to look into this.</li> </ul> <p>(e) <u>Juniors – AW</u></p> <p>Nothing to report</p>	



	<p>Meeting closed at 19:00</p> <p><b>NEXT MEETING TO BE HELD ON THE 7<sup>th</sup> May 2025</b></p> <p>-----</p> <p><b>CAPTAIN</b></p>	
	<p>-----</p> <p><b>DATE</b></p>	